
Ministry Update 

It is with great excitement and 

anticipation that we enter a new year 

of ministry for the Romans Project! 

Many of the National Facilitators 

while reporting and giving thanks to 

God for His sustaining grace in 2023, 

likewise look forward in faith with 

plans for the expansion of the 

ministry in their countries in 2024. 

“We thank God for guiding us 

through the challenges of 2023. With 

gratitude in our hearts, we eagerly 

anticipate a brighter and more 

successful 2024.” -Abel Nesbitt 

Banafoe, Ghana National Facilitator 

“I am thankful to our God for being 

close to me all the time I called upon 

Him during the time of my illnesses 

this year. God willing in 2024, 

together with my regional men, we 

are planning to recruit 500 pastors 

this year.” –Doldiguim Boungar, Chad 

National Facilitator 

South Sudan Update 

Lukas Inyasio, the National 

Facilitator for South Sudan, had this 

to say in his December report: “As 

we closed the year, I would like to 

thank Almighty God for using RP in 

South Sudan to strengthen the 

church by reminding the leaders to 

do this challenging assignment of 

studying God’s Word. I know the 

Romans Project has become an 

engine that helps our faith to grow 

and has challenged many South 

Sudanese pastors to dwell in God’s 

Word. It has given spiritual energy to 

the pastors in some villages that RP 

has reached to preach from God's 

Word.”  

In 2024, Lukas is prayerfully planning 

to take the RP to eight other states in 

South Sudan. He is also praying that 

Pastor Scott’s teachings will be 

translated into Juba Arabic so that 

more pastors in Sudan and South 

Sudan can hear the teaching in their 

native language. Lukas recently 

challenged 80 pastors, some coming 

from Sudan, with the help of an 

English to Juba Arabic translator. To 

hear Lukas’ RP Invitation Gathering 

challenge, visit the Testimonial 

playlist on our new youtube.com/

@romansproject channel. 

Please pray that this translator or 

someone equally qualified will be 

willing to help with the translation of 

Pastor Scott’s teachings.

Prayer Requests for 2024 

 Pray for health, strength, and

unity for our National Facilitators

and their Regional Coordinators

as they minister together.

 Pray for boldness and clarity as

they share the vision of the RP

with their fellow pastors.

 Pray for pastors to continue

developing a zeal to read and

write the book of Romans.

 Pray for protection for the

facilitators and their families.

 Pray for the RP to open in new

countries and new regions.

 Pray for the Lord to continue to

meet the financial needs of the

ministry.

   I have been a 

dedicated pastor since 

1998, but reading the 

book of Romans 20 

times and writing it by 

hand once for the first 

time in my life was a 

special blessing for me. 

This way of studying 

further trains us in the 

Word of God for our 

ministry...I encourage 

the pastors of Guinea 

to devote themselves 

body and soul to this 

study, and to the 

organizers to continue 

with the training. 

-Pastor Edouard KAMANO in the

prefecture of Guéckédou, Guinea 
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Lukas (right) presenting the RP with 
Juba Arabic translator  

South Sudan Invitation Gathering 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yyMJDl3MROU

